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Minister of Human Resources

Ministauyuqg Havaktuligiyitkutni

Ministre des Ressources humaines

JUL 07 2021 IPC Report Number # 21-197

Mr. Graham Steele

Information and Privacy Commissioner

Office of the Information and Privacy Commissioner of Nunavut
P.0O. Box 1000, STN 270

Igaluit NU XOA OHO

1-855-979-3081

Email: admin@atipp-nu.ca

Dear Commissioner,

RE: Response to Review Report No 21-197 and Recommendations for File No 21-134

This letter is in response to your Review Report Number 21-197 dated June 24, 2021. The
Department of Human Resources welcomes the report and acknowledges that no
recommendation was made whether to waive or reduce the fee proposed.

The Applicant was offered multiple alternative options to avoid the fees and received fair
treatment. | am satisfied that the department is within its rights, as supported by the
legislation, to ask for a fee. Therefore, the Applicant must pay the fee before hard copies are
provided.

The department accepts your suggestion to provide the revised documentation, which it is
still working on (as recommended in Review Report Number 21-196), on a new USB.

Sincerely,

) T “c
CALNN 4RI
Honourable David Akeeagok,
Minister of Human Resources

C.C.

Sheila Kolola, Deputy Minister, Human Resources
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